

CRAIG BROMELL

Craig Bromell joined the Toronto Police Service on June 24, 1978 and retired on January 4, 2004. While serving the city of Toronto he took an active role in the Association as a Monitor/Steward from 1992 to 1997 representing and assisting his members within his units.

Craig foresaw the negative repercussions that changes to the Use of Force Report would have on police officers across the province of

Ontario. By putting forward a motion at a General Membership Meeting Craig was instrumental in initiating the 1992 Job Action which resulted in amendments to the proposed Use of Force Report.

Craig Bromell was the first Steward, who had not previously sat on the Toronto Police Association's Board of Directors, to win the position of President.

During his six year tenure as President, the Association became prominent in the eyes of decision makers, politicians and the media, opening doors that were previously closed. Craig laid the foundation for members of the Toronto Police Service to receive their rightful recognition.

Craig, with his Bargaining Committee, was able to negotiate two contracts, proudly avoiding arbitration. One of the most successful negotiated benefits ever to be obtained was the precedent setting 3/6/9. At the time this benefit was negotiated no one could have imagined the far reaching effect this would have for police associations throughout Canada.

Craig was one of the original founders of NAPP which later merged with the CPA and became the most powerful voice for police officers across the country.

Craig strongly believed that all police officers deserved the best legal representation available to the point that he provided legal counsel to police officers from other Associations when the need arose.